
  

 

 

31 January 2017 

 

 

Deputy President Clancy 

Fair Work Commission 

 

via email: amod@fwc.gov.au  

 

 

 

 
Dear Deputy President, 

 

RE: Sporting Organisations Award 2010 AM 2014/245 and  

Fitness Industry Award 2010 AM 2014/227 

Further to your directions of 14 December 2016 regarding both these awards Business SA notes, 

for the record, the following:  

A correction is required to the 22 July 2016 Sporting Organisations Award 2010 Summary of 

Submissions. It has come to our attention that a submission we had withdrawn on transcript on 

30th May 2016 at PN727 was not reflected in the most recent summary of submissions 

We note our opposition to the AWU proposal regarding clause 7.4(a) in the Fitness Industry 

Award 2010.  

Yours sincerely, 

Karen van Gorp 

Senior Policy Adviser 

Business SA 
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